

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL

15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

March 19, 2020

Ron Staeheli 4300 Blackhawk Road Eagan, MN 55122

VIA EMAIL: <u>AmerCentralInsp@aol.com</u>

Re: Appeal for Property at <u>358 Arbor Street</u>

Dear Mr. Staeheli:

This letter is in response to your letter dated March 6, 2020 to Legislative Hearing Officer Marcia Moermond requesting a new hearing for 358 Arbor Street. Ms. Moermond has consulted with City Attorney's Office and she will not be accepting further appeals on this matter, as the Council has already made a final determination on February 12, 2020.

Attached are a copy of the resolution, signed by the Mayor and a packet of materials from all hearings on the matter.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8585.

Sincerely,

/s/ Joanna Zimny Legislative Hearing Executive Assistant

Enc: Signature Resolution Legislative Hearing Packet

c: Fire Supervisors Maicee Hervang

Diane Staeheli VIA EMAIL: Tobiecat39@aol.com